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It was lovely to visit Sharks class yesterday for their PE lesson. As always the staff and children were very welcoming and it was great to see them in active lesson having so much fun playing basketball!
 
The lesson was carefully graduated, to enable all the children to practice all of the different skills required, to play the sport, and build confidence before having a full game. There was discrete 1:1 support for pupils who were finding some of the techniques more difficult to master.
 
Children were comfortable using the correct terms for different passes and the techniques being used. These were reinforced throughout the lesson, with some good visual imagery to help the pupils remember them. I won’t be forgetting the combination of ‘chicken arms and zombie arms’ next time I play and need to do a ‘chest pass’.
 
As the skills built through different activities, pupils were encouraged to give constructive appraisal of their classmate’s techniques. The benefit of practicing this was demonstrated, in the independent carryover and use by some pupils in reflecting on their technique e.g. one young man commented ‘ I threw that too low, I need to throw it higher’.
 
Throughout the lesson it was lovely to see the natural support shown between classmates - encouraging each other, coaching on what they could do and celebrating achievements. Whilst there was encouragement of natural competition between teams, there was also emphasis, and acknowledgement, of the pupil’s personal improvement in skills for this sport over the time they have been practicing. Sportsmanship, and honesty of reporting their own score at times, promoted those essential skills of being a good sport!
 
I look forward to visiting Sharks class again soon!
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